
MIUNUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia SC 29201

November 16th, 2017

Convene: 1:30 pm





Adjourn: 2:00 pm

Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith, and Mary Sonksen: via phone Rosemary Roberson

Public Comment: None
Approval of October Minutes: Mr. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.  
Approval of Financial Report: Carrie Morris reported on the financial report.  She stated we have spent 32% of our fiscal year budget.  We had a budget adjustment to move $10,000.00 to Children Services.  
Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby introduced Kisa Grate as the Training and Employment Director.  Ms. Grate worked for the Department of Workforce Development for eight years.
We presented our budget request to the Executive Branch, Governor’s Office, on October 31. 
The Senate Finance will hear our budget presentation on November, 29th.  Senator Alexander is the chairperson of this sub-committee.   
 The House Ways and Means Committee will start their budget process the second week in January of 2018.
The CSAVR/NCSAB Fall Conference is being held this week in Greenville, SC.  The host agencies are allowed to do the greeting and are also given an hour and one-half to present.  Mr. Walker reported on the Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) program along with Dr. Madura from NASA.  Mr. Kirby stated this is one of the best presentations he has seen in the twelve years he has been attending these conferences.  

We had objects on display that were made from the 3D printer that is in our STEM lab.  

South Carolina was very well represented at the conference.  

RSA has implemented a regulation requiring a single purchase of an item that the agency retains ownership of over the amount of $5,000.00 will have to have prior approval by RSA.  Some of the vending machines in the Business Enterprise Program that will exceed the $5,000.00.  
The RSA Monitoring Process cycle is looking at visiting twelve agencies in 2018.  We are not included in the 2018 cycle.     
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: None
Mr. Kirby stated we attended our Senate Oversight Sub-committee hearing November 11th.  The meeting went well.  Dr. Johnson and Mr. Urbanek attended the meeting.  

Hopefully, the discussion will motivate an agency or someone to start looking at filling the vacancies on our board.  Dr. Johnson stated she was at another meeting with Senator Scott at DDSN concerning their Senate Oversight hearing.  Senator Scott was very stern with DDSN, because they did not write the Governor and ask for appointments to their board.  Mr. Kirby said that he would write a letter to the Governor requesting that appointments be made as soon as possible.   
Board Meetings: December 19th, January 16th, February 20th, March 20th 
The Foundation for the South Carolina Commission for the Blind Legislative Breakfast will be held on Thursday, February, 1st, 2018, in the Blatt Building room 112 from 8:00 am until 10.00 am. 

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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